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Dear Friends in Christ, 

Thank you all for celebrating with me as I was installed as Lead  

Pastor!  I’ve been to a few services of installation of a pastor over 

the last several years, but St. John’s celebration of my installation 

was by far my favorite!  Everything—the music, the preaching, the 

installation celebration, and the dinner afterwards—all came togeth-

er to glorify God, and to celebrate the official beginning of this new 

chapter in our ministry together.  Thank you to everyone who played 

a part in making the installation so wonderful! 

I enjoyed celebrating with the people of St. John’s, and with friends 

and colleagues and guests from Phoenixville and beyond.  I’m cer-

tainly looking forward to more celebrations in the future, but I’m also 

excited for the work of ministry that we have to do together.  Being 

the Lead Pastor of St. John’s Lutheran Church is a big responsibility 

to live up to.  I’m honored to have that responsibility, and I’ll do my 

best to live up to it, and (as Pastor David said in his sermon), to 

make sure that we—and everyone who comes to know St. John’s 

Lutheran Church—can find Jesus here. 

I’m thrilled to be able to be a part of St. John’s Lutheran Church, and 

I’m looking forward to the work we’ll do together, as we grow togeth-

er in knowledge and understanding of God; as we gather in worship 

to celebrate the things that God has done for us; and as we work 

together to share God’s love for us and the world with our neighbors.  

I’m excited for us to come to understand what God is calling us to do in the world, and how we can work together 

to do it!  

In Christ,  

Pastor Russ 

Children’s Organ Encounter 
February 11th, 9 a.m. 

Pre-K through 6th grade classes are invited to join Mr. John and Mr. Tom in the 

choir loft for Opening Time on February 11th.  We will be learning all about the ins 

and outs of our organ:  how it works, what it looks like on the inside, what an or-

gan pipe feels like, and more. 

If you're an adult or confirmand thinking, “Wow, I would also like to see this,” 

don't fret.  Adult education and confirmation classes are invited for another 

demonstration on March 10th. 

 

2023 Contribution Statements 
Contribution statements for 2023 have been sent to all givers via email and 

mailed to those for whom we have no email address.  If you would like to re-

ceive a paper statement, just let Sonya Sowards know at (610) 933-3947 ext. 

2 or office@stjohnphoenixville.org.  Thank you for your financial support for  

St. John’s! 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Doppelflöte 
Music for Flute and Organ 

Melissa Freilich, flute; Vincent M. Ryan, organ 

Sunday, February 25
th

, 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

Together, Melissa and Vince are “Doppelflöte,” specializing in flute and organ concerts 
that are not just heard, but are experienced.  Since 1998 they have performed together 
in numerous communities in the Philadelphia region, and in 2022 made their interna-
tional debut in both the Castle Church and Town Church of Wittenberg, Germany.  

Part of the “experience” will be the opportunity, through Orgelkids USA, for kids in 
the audience to actually build a working pipe organ which will be played as part of the 
concert. “Orgelkids makes the King of Instruments accessible. What is accessible is 
then lovable. To ensure a vibrant future for the pipe organ, we should capture the in-
terest of the next generation when they are young, and then they will always have a 
place in their heart for the organ.” 
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During Lent, students who are in 3rd 

grade or older who have completed 

their First Bible faith milestone are 

invited to sign up for this year's First 

Holy Communion class. Classes will 

take place 2/25, 3/3, and 3/10, 

concluding with a bread-baking 

workshop on 3/16 (10-11:30 a.m.) 

and a special worship service on 

3/17. 

Eligible students should keep an eye 

out for an invitation in the mail.  

Please contact Molly at mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org or (610) 933-3947 ext. 4 to sign up.  The deadline for regis-

tration is Monday, February 19th. 

 

Sunday School Spring Spirit Days 
February 18th and March 17th  

St. John's CYFM will be hosting spring spirit days for Sunday school.  During these 

days, students are invited to wear a themed outfit to church.  We will also be doing 

a special collection of non-perishable food and hygiene items for PACS these days 

for the offering.  Refer to PACS’ hot list for guidance on what to bring. 

February 18th—Wear Pink/Red/Hearts for Valentine’s Day 

March 17th—Dress As Your Favorite Book Character 

Kid-Friendly Worship Resources 
As a reminder to visitors and guests, we have children’s worship 

bags available to use during services.  

We also have children’s bulletins/activity sheets available on the 

“triangle table.” 

The nursery is open on Sunday mornings during church for chil-

dren who may need a break/extra care/etc. 

Please ask an usher for help finding these resources!  We wel-

come and celebrate all the ways children participate in our com-

munity. 

Ash Wednesday—February 14th 
On Ash Wednesday we begin our forty-day journey toward Easter with a day of fasting 

and repentance.  Marking our foreheads with dust, we acknowledge that we die and 

return to the earth.  At the same time, the dust traces the life-giving cross indelibly 

marked on our foreheads at baptism. 

St. John’s provides two opportunities to receive ashes.  Deacon Tom Snyder will admin-

ister ashes, drive-by in your car, on the Circle from 11:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  At 7:30 

p.m. ashes will be administered as part of our Ash Wednesday service of Holy Com-

munion. 

mailto:mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org
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WELCA met on January 23rd and enjoyed the company of Toni 

and Buzz Hadfield and their beautiful therapy dogs.   It was good 

have the dogs love on all present.   We shared jokes and stories 

too. 

An update on our beautiful new refrigerator, which arrived with a 

few cosmetic dents and scratches:  The company offered a re-

fund, which we accepted.   WELCA used those funds to purchase 

new tablecloths which are a beautiful cobalt blue.   We have do-

nated the tablecloths to St. John's and they arrived just in time 

for Pastor Russ' installation reception.   Once again, this wouldn't 

have been possible without the fundraising support of our church family.  Special thanks to Bobbie Riley for 

ordering and pressing them.  

Please mark your calendars for the women's retreat on Saturday,  April 6th from 9:30 to 3:00.   Led by Pastor 

Kris Peterson, it will be a day to rest and refresh.   

Next month Pastor Kochenderfer will join us with a friend from the past, and in March Jack Ertell will present 

another historical program. 

Please continue to collect toiletries, sundries, cards, tote bags, etc.  Just leave the items in the Narthex labeled 

WELCA.   Thank you! 

Donating Stock to St. John’s 
One of the many ways to financially support 

St. John’s is through the donation of stock.  

Donating appreciated stock will benefit the 

church and provide a potential tax benefit 

to the donor.  For stock that has been held 

for more than a year and has appreciated 

in value, one can take a charitable deduc-

tion based on the stock's fair market value 

on the day of donation.  Additionally, mak-

ing such a donation will avoid capital gains 

taxes on the increased value of the stock.  

If interested in donating stock to St. John’s, 

contact our Church Treasurer, Shirley 

Platzer, at (484) 938-7763. 

Save Your Cans 
The St. John's youth 

are collecting alumi-

num beverage cans as 

a fundraiser to help 

with the costs 

of mission 

trips. 

Please bag 

your cans and 

drop them off 

in Kley Hall. 

Thank you!! 

ACOLYTES NEEDED 
Serving as an acolyte is a great 

way for young people to be a part 

of worship here at St. John’s!  All 

students who have completed 

their First Holy Communion are 

eligible to serve. Pastor Russ, Tom 

and Molly are always happy to 

train those who would like to 

learn.  We need acolytes for 

2024.  Interested?  You can sign 

up by emailing Molly at  

mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org or 

by filling out our NEW sign-up 

form online.  

** BE AWARE ** 
Parishioners have reported receiving the following as a text message on their 

mobile phone: 

'Hi XXXXX, I pray that you and your family are safe and well.  Do you have a 

moment?  I have a request that I need you to handle discreetly.  I am current-

ly going into a meeting now so no calls just reply to my text. - Pastor Russ 

Crouthamel.' 

This is a confirmed scammer tactic, and the message may arrive as a text or 

an email.  If you respond, scammers then typically ask you to purchase gift 

cards and send them a picture or the numbers of the gift card.  We have had this same issue in the past with other 

pastors.  Always check to see that any messages (from St. John’s or elsewhere) are coming from a legitimate ad-

dress before replying.  If in doubt, confirm any requests for money with a member of the church staff or leadership. 

mailto:mollyo@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Annual Meeting 

February 25th, 11:15 a.m. 
St. John’s annual meeting is scheduled for 

Sunday, February 25, 2024, immediately 

following the service.  All eligible voting 

members (those who are confirmed and 

have communed and contributed in 2023) 

are invited to attend.  

Dear St. John’s Lutheran Church: 

Thank you for your generous gift of $4,932 to the ministries of 

the Evangelical Lutheran Church in American.  With your gifts 

you are putting God’s love into action—living faithfully, witness-

ing boldly, serving joyfully, and giving abundantly.  The glory of 

God shines through you. 

With gratitude, 

Rachel Wind 

Executive for Development, ELCA 
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Guidelines for Submission of Articles for  

St. John’s Communications 

Submissions to the Parish Administrator for inser-

tion in St. John’s communications may include 

worship, faith formation, social justice, music and 

community events, and any items directly related 

to St. John’s mission of “Living, growing & sharing 

in God’s love through Jesus Christ.”  Submissions 

received by Monday at 11:00 a.m. will be included 

in the following Sunday’s bulletin.  Later submis-

sions will appear in the following week’s bulletin.  

All submissions are also included in all other appli-

cable forms of communication (email, social me-

dia, website, slides, etc.) as soon as possible after 

receipt. 

Submissions for The Circle newsletter are due on 

the 18th of every month (except July).  Submis-

sions received after this deadline may appear in 

other applicable St. John’s communications and in 

the following month’s newsletter. 

When submitting articles, please include complete 

information such as date, time, location, and how 

to sign up for events (including links and QR codes 

to forms).  Images are welcome but should be 

photos taken around St. John’s or posters created 

by the submitter—not stock images or any images 

downloaded from the Internet which St. John’s is 

not licensed to use. 

If you have any questions about St. John’s com-

munications, please contact our administrator, 

Sonya Sowards, at office@stjohnphoenixville.org 

or (610) 933-3947 ext. 2. 

February Worship Staff (continued) 

Assisting Minister 

  4 Nancy Cressman 

11 Ron Stevens 

14 TBD 

18 Annie Cummins 

25 Bill Starling 

Communion Assistant/Lector 

  4 Walt Deichmann 

11 Nancy Cressman 

14 TBD 

18 Lynn Titus 

25 Mitch Reading 

Counters 

  4 Jack & Janet Ertell 

11 Heather Yonosh & Jeanne Schanzenbach 

18 Mary Heiser; Mike & Cathy Kahl 

25 Stephen & Jen Drewes 

Evening Light Assistant 

  3 Sandy Momyer 

10 Shirley Platzer 

17 Sandy Momyer 

24 Rich Latella 

Fellowship Time Host 

11 Worship & Music 

Lock-Up 

  4 Kelly Gallagher 

11 Jeanne Schanzenbach 

14 TBD 

18 Elisa Khan 

25 Mitch Reading/Stephen Drewes 

Stream Team 

  4 Dale Herbranson, Paul Miller 

11 Josh Romano, Paul Miller 

14 Aimee Hillegas, Dale Herbranson 

18 Dale Herbranson, Paul Miller 

25 Josh Romano, Paul Miller 

Ushers 

  4 Diane and Katelyn Blattner 

11 Donna Anderson & Jen Drewes 

14 Donna Anderson 

18 Cathy & Mike Kahl 

25 Dick Kunsch & Sue Starling 

People of God Involved in God’s Work 
February Worship Staff 

Acolyte 

  4 Brett Gallagher 

11 Grace Supplee 

14 TBD 

18 Henry Duerr 

25 Ella Drewes 

Altar Guild 

  4 Janet Ertell & Nancy Cressman 

11 Donna Anderson & Cathy Garrett 

14 Jean Herbranson 

18 Jean Herbranson 

25 Betty Hans & Jean Herbranson 

mailto:office@stjohnphoenixville.org
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Sponsor Flowers, Bulletins & Vigil Candle 
Members and friends are invited to sponsor the vigil 

candle in memory of or in honor of loved ones.  The 

cost is $12 per month.  You are also invited to offset 

the cost of the weekly bulletins.  That cost is $20 per 

week.  Our  florist supplies flowers (visible on our live-

stream as well as in-person services) at $25 per vase 

for a total of $50 for two.  Contact Sonya Sowards for 

available months and dates and to specify the occa-

sion, or you can use the sign-up sheets on the hallway 

bulletin board.  Thank you! 

There are so many ways to use the gifts God has given 

you at St. John's!  We always need: 

• Communion bread bakers 

• ushers 

• communion assistants/lectors 

• assisting ministers 

• live stream staff (“Stream Team”) 

• Committee members 

• Teachers  

• choir members 

• drivers to bring shut-ins to worship 

• Stephen Ministers 

Please let Sonya Sowards know how you would like to 

use your time and talent at St. John’s, and she will put 

you in touch with the appropriate leader. Ministry 

group leader names and committees can also be 

found on the last page of this newsletter. 

 

Give to St. John’s Via App 
Vanco, our eGiving provider, has launched an updated 

mobile app called Vanco Mobile (to replace GivePlus 

Mobile, which has been retired as of September 30th).  

You can download the Vanco Mobile app for free from 

the App Store or Google Play.  From there, you can 

make a one-time donation or set up recurring giving 

right through the app.  Just select your fund and 

amount, enter a payment method and complete the 

donation.  If you have questions or need assistance, 

email Dale Herbranson at dale.herbranson@outlook.com. 

Did you know?  Many employers offer the ability to have your donations deducted from your paycheck and then 

forward those donations on to us.  Some, such as Vanguard, offer a generous match so that your donation has the 

potential of a nice increase.  Contact your Human Resources Department to see if this is a possibility for you.  

Scan this QR code to give to the many 

ministries of St. John’s from your 

phone! 

Live Generously 
If you are a member of Thrivent, you are eligible to ap-

ply for two Action Team Grants each year to benefit 

your church.  Please contact your Thrivent representa-

tive if you would like to apply for an Action Team Grant 

in the coming year. You can learn more about Thrivent 

at www.thrivent.com. 

http://www.thrivent.com
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Pastoral Acts 

 

Baptisms 

 

Thomas Ford Andrews 

December 24, 2023 

 

Avalee Christine Granacher-Bungay 

January 14, 2024 
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A Caring, Sharing, Growing Congregation of the ELCA 

Participating in Stephen Ministry 

THE CIRCLE 

Worship Schedule 
 

Saturdays 

5 p.m. Evening Light with Holy Communion 
 

Sundays 

10:15 a.m. Holy Communion 

(fall, winter and spring) 

9:00 a.m. Holy Communion 

(Memorial Day weekend through Labor Day) 
Handicapped Accessible 
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